

Minutes of the meeting of the SPS Committee – Thursday 21st October 2010
at The Mission Hall – John Crisp in the Chair

1. Present – John Crisp, John Sutherland, Karen Phillips, Anne Dye, Bill Egerton, Tony Bugler, John Bellis, Louise Sheaves. Apologies –Peter Riley.
2. Minutes 15th Sep 2010 were approved and signed.
3. Matters arising: - None. Meeting was curtailed to suit members with other appointments and also hall booked from 5.00 for puppy training.
4. Planning items dealt with first.
 - 10/00625 Springhead marquee – approved at planning meeting 20th Oct with conditions – no amplified music.
 - 10/00646 Stables off Puddledock – food store – Refusal recommended at planning meeting 20th Oct.
 - 10/00734 Fuchsia cottage – revised scheme – general view was overlooking or perhaps noise were potential problems but thought that neither contravene SPS planning policy. Some surprise that planning approval was needed to reorganise the interior of property. Concern that potential residents of SPS Church cottage may not be aware. Proposed E-mail to be circulated.
 - 10/00747 Fuchsia Cottage – erect garage. Objection to increase in building footprint and obstruction of view from Mission Hall Lane. Concern also expressed on the application creep – where numerous small changes are requested following the approval of the original application; quite possible that approval might have been looked at in a different light if all subsequent changes were in the original submission. Proposed E-mail to be circulated.
 - 10/00751 Little Acorns – erect 2 storey rear extension. No objection proposed to extension at rear of property adjacent to existing building. Not apparently easily visible from village areas other than direct neighbours. Proposed E-mail to be circulated.
5. Proposed meetings date and format - councillors Nov / Jan; P Farrell Feb / Mar.
 - Councillors meeting – Hazel Bruce notified that she could not come – also Peter Chapman in London on that date. Meeting cancelled.
 - JC suggested that a similar Question Time event be rearranged with perhaps a different panel. Agreed – it was suggested that it might be a suitable event to couple with the AGM. JC to talk to Anthea to get her view on removing the MHT AGM from running on the same evening as our meeting as it would be too long a meeting with all activities.
 - P Farrell meeting – no reply received from P Farrell as of yet.
6. Springhead carpark
 - JS advised that he had received phone call from an Edwin Pope from Punch and e-mail from Peter Chapman. JS has sent Punch details of Groves transactions and name of W&PBC Property Services manager to contact. P Chapman has received no comments from Devenish.
7. Committee reports – Not discussed
 - Mission Hall Trust – None
 - CPRE – None
 - Civic Society - None
 - W&P Partnership – None
 - Village Fayre – None
8. Village Web site
 - Not discussed
9. Social Events
 - Future events for coffee mornings – apparently previous minutes were in error with wrong events assigned to months! Display from Biodiversity planned for November; Web site agreed for December.
10. Village plan implementation –
 - **History group** – Group meeting planned for November (24th). Public meeting being planned for end of March 2011.
 - **Crime** – No comments
 - **Wildlife Habitats (Biodiversity)** – October newsletter on Notice Board.
11. Treasurer’s Report – Income of £96 (subs), £28.80 (Coffee morning), – expenditure – £0. Net funds £4977.61 available (plus £2358.58 funding for Village Plan implementation) Copy of statement filed.
12. Correspondence

17/10/2010	P Chapman	e-mail re Springhead carpark - Greg Northcote	See para 6 above
16/10/2010	Punch	Springhead carpark - assign to W&PBC	See para 6 above
16/10/2010	Wey college	Invite to Cygnets	Not discussed

11/10/2010	W&PBC	Notice of planning mtg 10/646	Not discussed
11/10/2010	W&PBC	Notice of planning mtg 10/625	Not discussed
28/09/2010	W&PP	Agenda mtg 5 oct	Not discussed
28/09/2010	DWT	Request for funds	Not discussed
21/09/2010	Chapman	e-mail Springhead - Devenish looks dead end	See para 6 above
20/09/2010	Price	cc letter re planning of Stable block	Circulated to committee
18/09/2010	cpre	invite to AGM	Not discussed

13. AOB. JB indicated he would collect subs for M Haine area.

TB raised comments on log selling business being run by Mr Potter from the farm area along Puddledock. No action ay present.

State of willows alongside pond not discussed.

Date of next meetings – Wednesday 17th November 2010 at the Mission Hall at 8.00 pm

Other dates booked are Wednesday 15th December 2010 at the Mission Hall at 8.00 pm

Minutes agreed and approved _____ Date _____